
REDAC Subcommittee on Aircraft Safety (SAS) 
Open Recommendations 

To be discussed and disposed in 2014 Fall Meeting 
On September 10 – 12, 2014 

 
SAS Spring_2013_24:  Flight Deck/Maintenance/System Integration Human 
Factors and NextGen Human Factors (REMAIN OPEN) – to be discussed by Kathy 
Abbot (HF CSTA) at the Fall Meeting. 
 
Recommendation: The Subcommittee recommends that, for funding and functional 
purposes, AFS and AVS explore the possibility of closely aligning human factors 
research requirements with the other research areas they support, even though 
those issues fall outside of the traditional human factors portfolio. For instance, 
research on artificial vision and the complexity of instrument approaches both 
support increasing airspace capacity, which is a NextGen issue. Additionally, the 
Subcommittee recommends that more support and priority be given to human 
factors research that supports significant new or revised regulation. 
 
The SAS stated that they did not see enough progress in this area to warrant closing 
the issue.1 
 
SAS Fall_2013_3:  Alignment of Human Factors Research (REMAIN OPEN) – to be 
discussed by Kathy Abbot (HF CSTA) at the Fall Meeting. 
 
Recommendation:  The Subcommittee recommends that, for funding and functional 
purposes, FAA explore the possibility of closely aligning human factors research 
requirements with the other research areas they support, even though those issues 
might fall outside the traditional human factors portfolio. 
 
The SAS stated that they did not see enough progress in this area to warrant closing 
the issue. 
 
 
SAS 2014 Spring (FAA Response dated July 9, 2014):  
 
Finding: Information about the likelihood of predicted weather events has the 
potential to lead to better operational decisions by airline operations center 
personnel, pilots, air traffic controllers, and flow management specialist. To make 
use of such information in the design of weather displays and in decision support 
tools and in the training for their use requires an understanding of how these people 
deal with probabilistic weather information. 
 
Recommendation (1): There is a significant body of knowledge about how people 
deal with probabilistic information for decision making in situations involving risk. 
                                                        
1 Spring_2013_24 and Fall_2013_3 were addressed by the SAS at the same time. 



It is recommended that the Weather program get sufficient understanding, using 
such information where appropriate, to help them design weather forecast displays, 
decisions support tools, and associated training that make use of probabilistic 
weather information. 
 
FAA Response: The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) agrees with the 
Subcommittee to leverage the significant body of knowledge that exists on 
probabilistic information for decision making in situations involving risk. The FAA 
plans to conduct a thorough literature review and looks forward to presenting 
progress in this area to the Subcommittee this fall.  
 
- to be discussed by representative of Steve Abelman 
 

 



 
 
- to be discussed by Chris Swider 
 


